## December 13, 2010 Meeting Highlights

### **Announcements**

- Bill Stuart reported a productive and enjoyable day with Bev Best, selling Christmas product at the Sun Life Centre. He thanked Ted Scott for his careful and accurate accounting and attention.
- Frank Sgarlata thanked everyone for all their volunteer hours. We were able to report to Kiwanis International that we have completed 430 hours on projects and 130 hours on fundraisiing.
- Frank also thanked Gillian and André Dugas and Bob Craft for organizing the Christmas luncheon and thanked Arthur Scauzillo for storing our maple syrup.

### \$ HAPPY/SAD DOLLARS \$

- Alberta Craft is happy the cast is off her foot and she is now wearing shoes.
- Bev Best is very pleased with the sound of our Anthem today, thanks to the help of our guests drowning out the members!
- Dan Gallo is pleased that Joanne reminded him to report their 30th Anniversary, which was two weeks ago.
- Margaret Rutledge is pleased that Harvey's youngest daughter, Carolyn, is with her today and that her granddaughter passed her music exam.

## Special Presentation

Lt. Governor Mark Brewer inducted new members Andy Kyriaskos and Bill Lejbjuk. Mark stated that Kiwanis serves in 90 nations, changing the world one child and one community at a time.

Andy is an Etobicoke resident who has a 14 year old son. He is a political assistant and volunteers with the Children's Aid Society. Andy is thrilled to be joining our club to impact the community and the world.

Bill lives in Etobicoke and has three sons and wife, Jenette. Since his retirement from the City of Etobicoke he has worked in the cruise business. Bill expressed his enthusiasm for working with our members on a satisfying mission in Kiwanis.

Christmas entertainment was enjoyed with singing and games led by singer **Debi Sander Walker** and musician **Don Wynn**. The party was a great success!

### **MEMBERS NEWS**

#### **HAPPY BIRTHDAY**

Debbie Hardy, January 12 Paul Collings, January 17 Peter Milczyn, January 17 Arthur Scauzillo, January 18 Bo Fleischman, January 19 Larry Hardy, January 19

### **Community Service**

# One Can Make a Difference

#### **INTERCLUB NEWS**

KIWANIS CLUB OF EAST YORK
Robbie Burns Night
January 18th

# KIWANIS CLUB OF OAKVILLE Annual Curling Bonspiel

January 19th \$50 pp includes lunch, coffee, snacks. Please contact Vern Kingdom 905-844-1074

#### 2011 KIWANIS MUSIC FESTIVAL

February 22 - March 4, 2011 Various Locations Please watch for more information.

To volunteer please contact Mary Margaret MacInnes at 416-239-6260

# PRESIDENT'S TROPHY & SCHOOL SHOWCASE

Saturday March 5 North Toronto Collegiate

### **UPCOMING MEETINGS**

Monday January 10 • 12:15 p.m.

Etobicoke Then and Now

Denise Harris, President

Etobicoke Historical Society

Monday January 17 • 7:00 p.m. **Board Meeting**Weston Golf & Country Club

Monday January 24 • noon
Seating is limited to 50
Charter Luncheon and Ceremony
Cirillo Culinary Academy,
4894 Dundas St West
Cost: \$50 per person which
includes tax, tip, coat check
Call Bob Craft to reserve today:
416-233-4002

Monday February 8 • 12:15 p.m.

West Park and Health Care in

Ontario: Looking to the Future

David MacKinnon,

Retired Ontario Public Servant and

Critic of Regional Subsidies

"An optimist stays up until midnight to see the new year in. A pessimist stays up to make sure the old year leaves." ~ Bill Vaughan